Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

May 21, 2007
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Doug Hall
Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon




Jim Potts




Eric Mabe
Johnny Burns

Members Absent:  None
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, Donna George, and Brandon Darrow
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  
Brandy Lawson’s mother, Bridget, asked the Board to allow her daughter to participate in the graduation ceremony.  Brandy had not passed all of her TAKS test requirements. Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he and Mrs. George had already informed Brandy that the policy stated that all requirements had to be met in order to participate in the graduation ceremony.

Brandon Darrow addressed the Board and informed them that the deficit in the yearbook account had existed prior to his taking over this year and he had done his best to decrease the deficit.  The Board thanked him for his hard work in reducing the deficit and they were aware the deficit existed before he took over the yearbook.

Linda Bailey shared the preliminary TAKS results with the Board.
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Foodservice Purchasing Agreement:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to enter into a foodservice purchasing agreement with Region VIII for next year.  The motion carried unanimously.

Delinquent Tax Collection Fee:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to keep the delinquent tax collection fee at 15%.  The motion carried unanimously.

Math Textbooks:
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to adopt the state adoption list for math textbooks as recommended by the textbook committee.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the application for optional flexible year program had been accepted and approved by TEA.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
